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July 1, 2024 

Garner, Iowa 

 

The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on the above 

captioned date pursuant to adjournment with Supervisors Florence (Sis) Greiman, Gary Rayhons, 

and Jerry J. Tlach present.  Absent: none. 

 

The minutes of June 24, 2024 meeting were read and approved.    

 

On motion by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by Supervisor Greiman, and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Hiring of Tanner Thompson, Mechanic, 

Secondary Road Department, effective July 15, 2024, at $27.00 per hour.  Fireworks display 

application for Save the Lake (Crystal Lake) for public display on July 4, 2024.  Fireworks 

display application for J. Patrick Trulson Family for private display on July 4, 2024.  Payment to 

Blazek Electric for LED lights for Courthouse in the amount of $23,562.00.  Rejected quote from 

Waste Management for Collection, Transportation, and Disposal of Rural Recycling for Hancock 

County, IA due to increased costs.  Set July 22, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. as the date and time for the 

opening and consideration of award of the Request for Quote:  Collection, Transportation, and 

Disposal of Rural Recycling for Hancock County, IA and set July 19, 2024 at 3:30 p.m. as the 

date and time for quotes to be received at the Hancock County Auditor’s office.       

 

On motion by Supervisor Greiman, seconded by Supervisor Tlach, and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Authorized issuance of credit card to 

Conservation Director, Connor Bailey.  Quote from Mid Iowa Fountain Services to repair the 

fountain in the amount of $7,022.98. 

 

On motion by Supervisor Greiman, seconded by Supervisor Tlach, and carried, the Board 

authorized the County Auditor to issue checks for the claims on file this date, July 1, 2024. A full 

listing of all claims paid in July 2024 will be published in the July 15, 2024 minutes. 

 

 No further business to come before the Board, motion made to adjourn at 10:16 a.m. by 

Supervisor Greiman and carried.  All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” session to adjourn and 

will meet again on July 8, 2024. 

 

 

ATTEST:  _________________________     ____________________________ 

                  Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor       Gary Rayhons, Chair 

 


